
 Township of Bloomington   
Monday, June 3rd, 2024 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes  

The regular Monthly Board Meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday, June 3rd, 2024, at 
7:03 pm by Chairman Bill Erdenberger. Roll call was taken, and other members present were Supervisor I Mike 
Patterson, Supervisor II Joe Kirschbaum, Patrolman Andrew “Buck” Crubel, Clerk Jane Patterson, Treasurer Brenda 
Kluesner and public member Michelle Newhouse.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger) seconded (Mike Patterson) was made to 
approve the posting of the June 3rd meeting and Agenda, motion carried.  Motion (Mike Patterson) seconded (Joe 
Kirschbaum) was made to approve the May 6th meeting minutes.  There were no appearances or public comments. 

Roads and Machinery Reports: Patrolman Buck Crubel reported that Fahrner has started seal coating the roads and 
he has been busy mowing road banks.  A piece of farm equipment has damaged Maine Road. The damaged was 
assessed by patrolman Buck Crubel and Fahrner will re-seal that section of the road.  According to Wis State Statute, 
anyone who damages or causes injury to a road is responsible for the cost of the repair.  Once the repair has been 
made and the cost is known, the person responsible will be billed.  The new grader has not arrived yet but has been 
built and is in Dubuque.  Buck talked to Tim Wagner regarding the old grader’s slope meter.  Tim wants $100.00 for it, 
the board approved the purchase.    

Financial Report: Treasurer Brenda Kluesner presented the May 2024 financial report.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), 
seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve the report. Clerk Jane Patterson reported two outstanding bills, the 
board approved payment. Motion (Mike Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirshbaum) was made to approve the Liquor 
License renewal application and issue a liquor license (“Class B” and Class “B”) to Blake Hollow Barn, on a voice roll 
call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried.   Chairman Bill Erdenberger signed fireworks permits.  Per Wis state statute, 
residents of the Township who will be displaying fireworks during the Fourth of July holiday will need to obtain a 
fireworks permit from the Town Clerk.  Clerk Jane Patterson talked with the Wis Dept of Revenue regarding the 
deadline for filing the Town’s 2023 and 2024 budgets for the ERIP program, an extension was granted.   

New Business:  Luke Patterson will be mowing the Providence Cemetery this summer.  No other topics were brought 
up at this time for next month’s regular board meeting.    

Next Meetings:  The next regular Monthly Board Meeting will be held Monday, July 1st, 2024 at 7:00 pm at the 
Bloomington Town Hall. 

Motion (Bill Erdenberger) seconded (Mike Patterson) was made to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


